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ADDENDUM 

DATE:  August 28, 2014 
 
TO:  Montgomery County Planning Board 
  
VIA:  Glenn Kreger, Chief  

Area 2 Division   
 
  Khalid Afzal, Planner Supervisor 
  Area 2 Division 
 
FROM:  Patrick Butler, Senior Planner 

Area 2 Division 
 

SUBJECT: SRW 201402 and Site Plan No. 820140070, Montgomery Village – South Valley Park 
(Item #12) 

 
 
At the time this Staff Report was posted, Staff was not aware of any correspondence from residents or 
adjacent property owners on the proposal. After the Staff Report was posted, Staff was contacted by a 
resident of the community via telephone and electronic mail indicating that he had written a letter and 
mailed it to the Montgomery County Planning Department near the end of January, 2014 opposing the 
proposed permanent facilities. Staff has not been able locate this letter, but a copy was provided to Staff 
on August 25th. The following day, Staff received another email in opposition to the proposed 
permanent facilities (see letter and emails – Attachment A). 
 
Community Concerns 
 
Restrooms 
The community residents who wrote in are concerned that the proposed facilities will be a visual irritant 
to the nearby residences, will attract vagrants, and will invite graffiti and possibly other vandalism. 
 
Noticing 
One community member is concerned that the Applicant did not properly notice the community 
regarding the proposed facilities. At the time the application was filed, the Applicant submitted a copy 
of: the Notice of Pre-Submission Meeting with the community; an Affidavit of the Pre-Submission 
Meeting and a copy of the meeting minutes; the Notice of Application; and the confronting and 
adjoining property owners and interested parties list as required (see Attachment B). 
 
Conclusion 
Staff appreciates the correspondence from the community members, and the Planning Board may 
require additional screening or other measures as it sees necessary. However, Staff considers the 
recommendations in the Staff Report to be appropriate for the proposed facilities. 
 

http://www.montgomeryplanning.org/
Patrick.Butler
New Stamp

Glenn.Kreger
Initials



 

2 

 

Attachments: 
Attachment A – Electronic Mail and Attached Letter from Community Members 
Attachment B – Notices and Noticing Address List 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTACHMENT A 











 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTACHMENT B 






























































